Ash Manor School (Inc. Court Moor School)
Combined Cadet Force
Manor Road, Ash, Surrey GU12 6QH

Telephone: 01252 353 900 Ext 225

E-Mail SSI: ccf@ashmanorschool.com

E-Mail OC: capt.johnson@ashmanorschool.com
Email Army: ccf.army@ashmanorschool.com
Email Royal Navy:  ccf.navy@ashmanorschool.com
Duty Mobile: 07467 817306

05 September 2023

Dear Parent/Carers,

The Royal Navy Section has secured sailing time at Hawley Lake Camberley. With the
kind permission of the head teacher, the cadets will leave school at 12:45hrs each Monday
on the dates listed below and returning to Ash Manor at approximately 18:00hrs.

Where: Hawley Lake Military Training Area Camberley GU17 9LP
When: Monday 18th & 25t September and 2" 9th & 16t October 2023.
Dress: Navy Blue Uniform — to be worn to travel in both directions
Packed Meal: All cadets are required to bring a packed lunch drinks/snacks
Cost: There is no cost for this training

Facilities: Changing Rooms are available on site for the cadets.
Equipment: Old trainers or wetsuit shoes, tracksuit bottoms and/or shorts

(lightweight not cargo) T-shirt, thin jumper, thin waterproof
jacket, socks/underwear, towel, shower gel/shampoo etc.
(LIDL are currently selling wetsuits (limited supply) should you
wish to purchase one).

No Jeans/ Hoodies or Boots to be worn on the water - this is a very strict rule.

Please be aware that the cadet’s clothing may get wet or damaged during the activities.

The primary purpose of the course is for the cadets to enjoy the opportunities offered by
CCF (RN) and to widen their experience of life in the Royal Navy. However, their personal
appearance, standards of dress and bearing are, of course, to be good enough to reflect
credit on our school, the CCF (RN) section and, most importantly, on themselves.




Confirmation of attendance is via email and is required by 15:00 on Thursday 07th
October 2023. Please email ccf.camps@ashmanorschool.com with the subject heading
“RN Sailing Hawley Lake” — Consent — your child’s name. We appreciate that this is a
very quick response time but the invitation to attend was only received yesterday
afternoon.

Should you have any queries, please do not hesitate to email
ccf.navy@ashmanorschool.com and a member of the CCF staff will get back to you as
soon as possible.

Yours faithfully,

WO2 (SQMS) Chalmers J
School Staff Instructor (SSI)



